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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

February 2023 

 
It has been a rather breezy January.  Let’s warm February up with Valentine quilts and lovely baskets to 
buy and sell.  And bingo to play.  Remember, the money goes to get you wonderful new programs.  Hope to 
see you all there with bells on (or at least smiles and lots of money). I can’t wait for you all to see our Op-
portunity Quilt.  Thanks to some ambitious members, the top is finished already. 
 
 
 
 
Joann Thomas 

Joann’s Bits and Pieces 

Hospitality 

Quilters and Friends, Thank you all who brought 
treats and goodies to share with their fellow quilt-
ers last month. We are serving tea and coffee. 
Yours cooking talents would be especially appreci-
ated by all at the meeting. Hope to see you at 
guild.  

Sew and Share 

As you are thinking about New Year’s goals, please 

have a goal of showing at least one quilt project at a 

quilt guild meeting this year.  It is a great way to be 

active in and supportive of the group.  Members want 

to get to appreciate your work.  No project is too 

small or too basic.   

 

                 And! 

 

 

 

 

If your project is completed when it is shown, you’ll 

be awarded a ribbon to display on your guild name-

tag.  

While we’re thinking of Sew and Share, we need to 

thank Joann Thomas for so skillfully leading Sew and 

Share portions of the meeting in past years.  She 

leaves big shoes to fill, and we also thank her for 

moving into the role of Guild President.  

 

Thia Crawford 

Retreat 

Just a reminder ...February meeting is the last 

date to pay your retreat fee. Please let me know if 

you have multiple plug extension cords you could 

bring. 

Update:  if you would still like to attend this retreat, 

we have one cancelation,  please contact me if 

you are interested in attending.  

Kathy Taylor, 816-405-5369 

Opportunity Quilt 

Our opportunity quilt top is complete. Thanks to 

the group of ladies that volunteered to come to my 

house to sew. I worked them like in a sweat shop 

but it was lots of fun.  

Thank you again for all your hard work. Can’t wait 

to show it to you all after it is quilted.  

JoAnn Borchelt 
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Treasurer’s Report   
January 2022 

Shirley Green, Treasurer 

 
 

 
 Jan-Dec 2023 Jan '23 YTD Variance        Budget 

 Starting Bank Balance 27,311.04          2023 

 Income     

I Book Orders (Library)  0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

 Fons & Porter Subs  0.00 (250.00) 250.00 

N Fundraiser  0.00 (1,221.00) 1,221.00 

 Hospitality  0.00 0.00 0.00 

C KCRQF  0.00 (3,000.00) 3,000.00 

 Membership Dues 1,260.00 1,260.00 (740.00) 2,000.00 

O Membership Roster Ads  0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

 Memory Makers  0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

M Miscellaneous  0.00 (300.00) 300.00 

 Newsletter  0.00 0.00 0.00 

E Opportunity Quilt  0.00 (1,800.00) 1,800.00 

 Quilt Show  0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 

 Retreat Income '23 300.00 300.00 (700.00) 1,000.00 

 Retreat Income '24  0.00 (2,000.00) 2,000.00 

 Scrap Quilt  0.00 (500.00) 500.00 

 Workshop (Offset of Prog Exp.)  0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 

 Totals 1,560.00 1,560.00 (12,811.00) 14,371.00 

 Expenses     

 Block of the Month  0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Book Orders /Library  0.00 (150.00) 150.00 

 Fons & Porter Subs  0.00 (250.00) 250.00 

X Global Quilt Connection  0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

 Historian  0.00 (20.00) 20.00 

P Hospitality  0.00 (400.00) 400.00 

 KCRQF  0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

E Installation  0.00 (50.00) 50.00 

 Liability Insurance  0.00 (450.00) 450.00 

N Membership  0.00 (500.00) 500.00 

 Memory Makers  0.00 (15.00) 15.00 

S Miscellaneous 87.55 87.55 (112.45) 200.00 

 New Member Tea  0.00 (30.00) 30.00 

E Newsletter  0.00 (600.00) 600.00 

 Opportunity Quilt 209.45 209.45 (290.55) 500.00 

S Post Office Box  0.00 (190.00) 190.00 

 Professional Dues & Membership  0.00 (55.00) 55.00 

 Programs 300.00 300.00 (4,200.00) 4,500.00 

 Quilted Blessings  0.00 (100.00) 100.00 

 Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00 100.00 (1,100.00) 1,200.00 

 Retreat '23 1,184.26 1,184.26 (815.74) 2,000.00 

 Retreat '24  0.00 (200.00) 200.00 

 Scrap Quilt  0.00 (125.00) 125.00 

 Set Up 50.00 50.00 (600.00) 650.00 

 Sewing Bee  0.00 (300.00) 300.00 

 Sunshine and Shadows  0.00 (70.00) 70.00 

 Technology  0.00 (500.00) 500.00 

 Web Site  0.00 (116.00) 116.00 

 Workshop  0.00 (1,000.00) 1,000.00 

 Totals 1,931.26 1,931.26 (12,439.74) 14,371.00 

 Outstanding Check(s) 97.85    

 Ending Bank Balance 27,037.63    
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

January 5, 2023 

The meeting was called to order by JoAnn Thomas , President.  She welcomed members and asked if 
there were any visitors.  There were 3 visitors and 2 new members.  All were introduced and welcomed.   

 

JoAnn mentioned there are several positions still open and asked to please consider volunteering for one.  

 

She also said there are extra pin cushions for sewing machines left over from the December meeting if an-
yone did not get one or if you would like an extra one.  

 

It was also mentioned to please wear your nametags as we have so many new members and the regular 
members also need that help with names also. Lol  

 

MEMBERSHIP: 58 members were present at today’s meeting . We also had a new count of 12 guests and 
6 new members total.  Mary turned the Membership duty over to Kerry Webb this month. A new guild di-
rectory will be published this year.  New members will need to have their picture taken in January or Febru-
ary and any current members that did not have their picture in last year’s directory.  

 

MINUTES/TREASURER’S REPORT -  The Minutes and Treasurer’s report from the previous meeting 
were approved as written in the newsletter.  

 

NEW BUSINESS- New 2023 Board Members were installed at today’s meeting : Jo Forsyth (Vice Presi-
dent) and Debbie Moore (Secretary).  Also discussion about the February meeting Program being the Bas-
ket Sale (15.00) and Bingo (5.00).    So don’t forget to bring your baskets ladies worth at least $15.00.    

  

COMMITTEE REPORTS-Nothing to report  

 

HISTORIAN-Nothing to report  

 

HOSPITALITY-Joy Davidson has taken over this position. She is a new member. Also Sharon Sumner and 
Whitney Steinhouer volunteered.  Thank you ladies.  We look forward to you presenting us all the goodies! 

 

LIBRARY-Karen Allen was not present however the cart was pulled out.  

 

MEMORY MAKERS- Beth Curasi said there are 2 quilts to baste in January and explained the prices since 
we had interest.  

 

NEWSLETTER- Nothing to report.  
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January 5, 2023 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

Page Two 
 

QUILTED BLESSINGS- Teddie Broughton- Teddie was not present, however Roberta Waterfield offered to 
take any quilts anyone wanted to turn in for Quilted Blessings.  
 
SCRAP QUILT- Chair needed for this group.  All proceeds from this goes towards the speaker fees for our 
monthly guests.2022 profit was approx. $368. Anyone interested?  
 
RETREAT-Kathy Taylor-The retreat dates are Feb 27,28, Mar 1.  9:30-6pm  The fee to attend is $50.00 
and must be paid by January 12, there are still members that are signed up that have not paid.  
 
NORTHLAND NEEDLER QUILT SHOW- Sandy Cerra-  Meeting 4th Thursday of the month 6:30-7:30 
  
OPPORTUNITY QUILT-Joann Borchelt- The opportunity quilt top is completed except for the border and 
then it will be ready for quilting. Deb Davis has volunteered to do the quilting. (Thank you) Looks like it will 
be able to be completed by the Kansas City Regional Quilt Show.  
 
REGIONAL QUILT FESTIVAL- Mona Meyers/Joann Borchelt- Talked about how to get tickets and sign up 
for classes on line.  Website KCQRF.com  
 
SUNSHINE & SHADOWS-Shirley Justus has resigned from this position but has graciously volunteered to 
help with the next volunteer until they are comfortable.  Anyone interested please let Shirley know.  Ellen 
Fox Brother passed away.  
 
SEWING BEE-Roberta Waterfield-Roberta shared the January project. A sign up sheet is available for in-
terested parties,  Also anyone wanting their machine cleaned for $50.00 or $60.00 for computerized please 
let her know.  
 
CHALLENGE: Diane Lasco-An interest was shown this year for another challenge.  If interested you must 
have your started list turned in along with 5 fat quarters by 3-9.  There was also a discussion of a Table top-
per of the month challenge with a monthly theme challenge.    
MISC-  
 
FONS&PORTER-Doris Torres will take charge of this?  
 
STORAGE FOR QUILT SHOW- Judy LaVeer-Still need coordinator  
 
REMINDER OF FEB BASKETS AND BINGO FUN  
 
DONATIONS OF CAN GOODS- letter was received from church thanking the guild.  
 
SEW AND SHARE- Thia Crawford- Several members shared their quilted accomplishments at the meeting. 
We had so many to enjoy we didn’t have time for a break<  Thank you Ladies!!!  
  
PROGRAM- OUR OWN ROBERTA WATERFIELD- shared her quilts, table toppers  and wall hang-
ings.  Presented by her daughter and granddaughter a total of approx., 100.  Way to go Roberta and 
THANK YOU for sharing your BEAUTIFUL work.!  
 
The meeting was adjourned,  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debbie Moore, Secretary  
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Program 

Februarys program will be our annual basket sale.  Please bring a basket with items val-

ued at 15 .00.  If you have something worth more we will put it in the silent auction.  If you 

have smaller items we need them as prizes when we play Bingo.  Bingo cards are 5.00 

each.   This is a fun way for the guild to make money for speakers and activities so come 

bring a basket and have some fun.   

 

Jo Forsythe   

Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival 2023 

 

It's starting to heat up for the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival! The dates are June 15th, 16th, and 17th, 

2023 at the Overland Park Convention Center, Overland Park, Kansas. 

 

Starting February 15th through March 14th you will be able to sign-up for the Door Prizes job only. Begin-

ning March 15th, sign-ups will be opened up to all members of all the guilds to fill the time slots for the oth-

er jobs. Please remember, as a participating guild of the Kansas City Regional Quilt Festival, ALL members 

of the guilds are asked to volunteer in some capacity. Hopefully before March 15th, I will have the job de-

scriptions for all the jobs that will need to be filled to help you decide where you would like to sign up. 

 

Also starting March 1, 2023 we will begin registering our guild's quilts that will be on display during the Fes-

tival. PLEASE consider hanging your quilt at the Festival. Quilts must have no side smaller than 24 

inches and no side larger than 96”. All quilts must be machine or hand quilted with the exception of 

traditional Crazy Quilts which may be tied. Quilts must also have a 4” sleeve and a label. The label 

must have the name of the quilt, the entrant's name, address and phone number. For more infor-

mation go to the KCRQF website under the Home Tab – About Us – 2023 Guild Quilt Entries. The deadline 

for registration is March 31st. A registration form will be in the February Newsletter. 

 

The Festival will not be providing scooters/wheelchairs. If anyone is in need of a scooter or wheelchair for 

the Festival, you can contact Chuck's Mobility to make those arrangements yourself. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at monameyers@yahoo.com. 

 

Mona Meyers and JoAnn Borchelt, Co-Chair 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wooly Friends led by Helen Tidics meets 

the third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s 
home. 

 Patriot Quilts -  is led by Joann Thomas 
meets at the Sewing Bee on the 4th Thurs-
days.  I have patterns and will bring 
them.  Unless there are a lot of ladies who 
wish do to a joint quilt, we will usually be 
working individually.  Our quilts should be 
twin or lap size and will go to the North Kan-
sas City Hospice.  If anyone wants to do a 
Quilt of Valor, the patterns I have will work 
for that.  When they are completed, we can 
contact the correct venue for the donation.   

 Stitch Chix is led Helen Tidics and meets 
the first Thursday of each month at Helen’s 
home at 9:30 AM.  

 UFO CHALLENGE by Kathy Taylor. The 
UFO challenge was successful in that 130 
projects are now completed.  On that note, 
we will continue another UFO challenge 
next year!  So look around your sewing 
room to see what projects need to be fin-

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

Library 

Please come and check out the library.  Books 
and magazines can be checked out prior to our 
meeting and during the break. 

 
Margaret Reichart 

Happy Birthday to all the February babies! 

Please refer to your membership book for upcoming 

birthdays!  

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you should hear of a guild member who is ill 

please remember to contact Shirley Justus so that 

she can send them a card on behalf of the guild. 

Shirley Justus  816-453-6884 

Travel Toiletries 

Thanks for the toiletry donations.  They are 

much appreciated. 

Jan Kramme 

 
Please continue to make your contributions of baby 
or twin sized quilts to donate to Baby Grace and KC 
Hospice.  Thank you for your generosity. I will pick 
them up at our monthly guild meetings.  
 
Teddie Broughton 

816-803-9312 

Northland/Needlers Quilt Show 

Our first Quilt Show Committee meeting is Feb 

23.  This meeting is open to everyone, and we need 

you!  We meet at 6:30 PM at the Gashland United 

Methodist Church, 7715 N Oak Trafficway.  We 

meet on the fourth Thursday of each month. 

We have open positions, please consider helping 

out!!!  The success of this quilt show depends of 

help from everyone. 

Do you have quilts you want to enter into the quilt 

show?  Start thinking and doing now.  Members can 

enter or sponsor up to 4 quilts each year. 

 

Sandy Cerra Northland Quilters Guild Quilt Show 

Co-Chair 
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UFO Challenge—Lists and fat quarters due March 9th! 

 

Diane Lasco or Mary Cason will collect the fat quarters and lists. We will make a copy of the list so you can 

have one list as a reminder – put it on your sewing machine – and we can have one to check off for your en-

tries. Each completion will earn a ticket for the drawing in December. 

 

 

NEW!!!! Table runner/topper challenge for March! 3 block minimum! 

 

The goal for this challenge is to show your CREATIVITY in your quilting. I, personally, have been so 

inspired by our guest speakers. When they show their quilt examples and what they can do with fabric and 

blocks, I’m in awe. So this CHALLENGE will allow us to be creative on a small scale and maybe stretch us a 

bit in our own quilting. 

 

 

MARCH TABLE RUNNER/TOPPER CHALLENGE – Bring to March 9th Guild Meeting 

 

Each month you will get a new set of criteria for the project. Bring your finished (ready to use) project to the 

guild meeting to show at Show-and-Tell OR display on the table. You must include All of the criteria in your 

project to qualify for the entry ($1.00 and ticket for the December drawing). Make the project useful to you. 

Guild members can participate in all 9 months (through November) or pick and choose which Challenge 

speaks to you. Have fun with it and share YOUR creativity! 

 

March Project must contain - 

Theme – St. Patrick’s Day OR Early spring (not Easter) 

Colors in block – Green (St. Patrick’s Day) or green, purple, yellow (early spring) 

Block to include – Churn Dash! It must be in at least one block of your runner but can be in all 

 Blocks AND can vary in size of course! 

Fabric – small print 

Other – must include A BUTTON! 

 

 

Diane Lasco: 816-590-3237 

Mary Cason: 816-589-4470 
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Memory Makers 

Memory Makers is a service our guild offers for basting quilts.   We meet the fourth Thursday of the month, 

January through October, Gashland Methodist Church at 9am.  We rely on guild members to volunteer.  No 

experience is needed and we enjoy visiting with everyone while we baste. 

Volunteers log their time every month. When you have 5 hours you may have a quilt basted for one dol-

lar.  If you want a quilt basted without hours it is $20. Still a bargain! 

We are usually done in 2-3 hours, we only schedule 2 quilts each month.  We realize it is the same time as 

Sew Bee. We have volunteers who do both. We are flexible ( and Roberta is also).  You are welcome to lis-

ten to directions and go back and forth. 

Please consider joining us!  We do have two quilts to baste in February.  

Contact Beth Curasi at 816-924-9814 

Or Martha Bell at 816-585-2166 if you have a quilt to be basted. 

New Paid Members January 2023 
 
 
 
 

 
Karen Arendt                   Denise Dodd         Daphne McClure                                             
6555 NW Monticello Drive         6474 NW Valley Drive        18923 Millview Street 
Kansas City, MO 64152         Parkville, MO  64152        Spring Hill, KS 66083 
816-316-9930           816-898-8157         660-424-0343 
KARENJEAN@KC.RR.COM         DDODD81388@gmail.com       MCDAPH0927@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
Joy Davidson           Lauren Kozlowski         Barbara Sewar 
1701 NE 76th Terrace          12800 E 48th Street South       PO Box 163 
Kansas City, MO 64118         Independence, MO  64055       Gallatin, MO  64640 
816-721-3895           314-607-8846         517-541-2006 
CHATTERBOX1959@yahoo.com        Lkozz480@gmail.com        Barbs021940@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Deb Davis           Mary Maxwell                   Alycia Woodman 
PO Box 163           7115 Stewart Rd #31       8313 N Highland Ave 
Gallatin, MO 64640          Liberty, MO  64068       Kansas City, MO  64118 
660-605-0626           LMARYMAXWELL@gmail.com      816-304-6538 
Debd26@gmail.com             ALYCIA.MAE@gmail.com 
 
       
 
 

 

 

Wear your name tags. 
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January—Member Quilts 

Photos by Brandi Snyder 
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BOARD/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

  

President 

 Joann Thomas  (816) 628-1236 

1
st

 Vice President (Programs) 

 Jo Forysthe  (816) 590-8092 

 Kathy Taylor  (816) 405-5369 

2
nd

 Vice President  

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117 

Secretary 

 Debbie Moore  (816) 812-4025 

Treasurer 

 Shirley Green  (248)  756-3167  

Bazaar 

 O P E N   

Calling 

 O P E N 

Guild Quilt Show 

 Sandy Cerra  (816) 507-8252 

 Karen Allen  (816) 506-8117  

Historian 

 Brandi Snyder  (816)  289-7378 

Hospitality 

 Joy Davidson  (816) 721-3895  

 Whittney Steinhauser (816) 289-8248 

 Sharon Sumner  (816) 807-2414  

Library 

 Margaret Reichart (816) 588-1240 

KC Regional Quilt Festival  

 Mona Meyers  (816) 838-3973 

 JoAnn Borchelt  (816) 645-3798 

Membership 

 Kerri Webb  (816)  223-9680 

 

 

Memory Makers 

 Beth Curasi (816) 924-9814 

 Martha Bell (816) 585-2166 

Miniatures/Silent Auction 

 Marianne Cohen  (817) 437-6262  

 O P E N 

Newsletter 

 Doris J. Torres   (773)  457-3947 

Nominating 

 O P E N 

 O P E N 

Opportunity Quilt  

 JoAnn Borchelt   (816)  645-5798 

Publicity 

 O P E N 

Quilted Blessings 

 Teddie Broughton  (816) 803-9312 

Retreat  

 Kathy Taylor (2023)  (816) 405-5369 

 O P E N 

Scrap Quilt  

 O P E N 

Sewing Bee & Skill Builder 

 Roberta Waterfield  (816) 935-9650 

Show and Tell 

 Thia Crawford   (660) 815-2124 

Sunshine and Shadows 

 Shirley Justus   (816) 453-6884 

UFO Challenge 

 Diane Lasco   (816) 590-3237 

 Mary Cason   (816) 589-4470 

Website 

 Shirley Green   (816) 756-3167 
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Needles and thread 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 NORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING 

February 9, 2023 

10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

February 23rd—Sew Bee & Skill Builder, 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Trafficway, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 

February 2023 

Website:  Northlandquiltersguild.com 


